The Orchards and Margaret Marsh Parish Council

THE MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF THE CUNCIL HELD ON THE 19th MAY 2015.

Present: Cllr Mrs L Stranger, Cllr B Dawe- Lane, Cllr Mrs Stokes and Cllr T Craven.

In attendance: P Knott (Clerk).  District Cllrs Mrs J Westbrook and C Dowden. County Cllr A Cattaway and one member of the public.

Apologies: Cllr M Bone
1. Election of Chairman – Proposed by Cllr Mrs Stokes and seconded by Cllr Dawe- Lane “that Cllr Mrs Stranger should be elected as the Chairman for the Council 2015-2016”. The vote was unanimous

2. Election of Vice-Chairman – Proposed by Cllr Mrs Stranger and seconded by Cllr Mrs Stokes “that Cllr Dawe-Lane should be re elected as Vice Chairman for the Council Year 2015-2016”. The vote was unanimous. The Chairman and Vice Chairman signed an Acceptance of Office form

3.  Approval of Minutes for the 2014 AGM  

Proposed by Cllr Mrs Stokes and seconded by Cllr Dawe-Lane “that the minutes of the AGM held on the 26th May 2014 should be approved as a correct record of that meeting. The vote was unanimous and the Chairman duly signed the minutes.

4. Matters Arising- No matters arising from the minutes.

5. Annual Accounts – The Clerk, as the Responsible Financial Officer for the Parish Council, presented the annual accounts and budget performance data for the past year to the meeting.

The Clerk informed members that expenditure was in line with the budgeted figure, for all of the individual items of expenditure, with no major discrepancies. Expenditure for the year was £1,596.80p, and income £2,025.41, resulting in a surplus of £428.61 for transfer to the General Reserves. The surplus being mainly due to the £180-00p, set-aside for the refurbishment of the call box at West Orchard, being carried forward to the FY 2015-2016 and the Clerks actual gross salary, of £534-40p, being £95-00p less than the budgeted figure. 

Cllr Mrs Stokes proposed “that the accounts for the FY 2014-2015 should be accepted as a true record of the Parish Council’s financial transactions during the year”. Cllr        Dawe-Lane seconded and the vote was unanimous.  

 The Chairman and the Clerk signed two copies of the accounts 

As there was no other business the meeting was closed by the Chairman at 7.15pm   

Signed_______________________                Date _________________________

                      Chairman                                   

